MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

THURSDAY, MAY 17, 2018
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Thursday, May 17, 2018, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on May 9, 2018 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1. He is working closely with Fema to help pay for the levee and keep the current levee in place that was built from Walnut to Oak Street. 2. Work is needed on the shoulder of Louisiana Avenue to help save the road from erosion. This road was built higher to help with tidal waters and needs to be reinforced in order to keep the road. 3. The Bayou Thunder levee has geo techs being prepared so the design phase can start.  4. DNR will not approve the levee board permits until the mitigation is handled on the Hebert Levee. DNR wants the mitigation money and culvers installed on the Hebert Levee. A joint motion was made by the commissioners of the levee district to approve to send DNR the mitigation money for the Hebert Levee and install the culverts where needed.

President Camardelle stated that he went to Baton Rouge last week and met with GOSEP about money coming to Grand Isle to add more breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle. He also met with Wildlife and Fisheries and CPRA for Elmer’s Island. He is still trying to get wheels on the beach. The engineers flew a drone on Elmer’s Island to show them the possibilities. They came back with some type of trolley system to create jobs but need more thoughts for their ideas. President Camardelle thanked Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair and the Governor for supporting Grand isle Projects.  Mr. Camardelle also thanked Jefferson Parish Council Member Templet and Roberts, Jefferson Parish President, commissioners and town officials for helping to build segmented breakwater. He thanked Representative Scalise, Senators Kennedy and Cassidy to help change the language on the gulf levee so the Corps can help with repairs to the levee from just severe weather and small storms. Mr. Camardelle met with DOTD for property to store levee board equipment. 
The following tax millage resolution was introduced by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger:
Resolution

A resolution adopting the millage of 4.660 mills 

for the 2018 tax year.

Roll call vote as follows:

YEAS: Kelly Besson, Sr., Arthur Bellanger, David Camardelle

NAYS: 0

ABSTAINED: 0

ABSENT: 0

This resolution is considered adopted this 17th day of May, 2018.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 12:20 p.m.
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